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Dear Parent, 

Following what has been a very difficult period for all of us, we look forward to welcoming your child back 
to Parkhall Integrated College as part of the Restart and Recovery Program. 

In order to facilitate a safe and organised return to school after such a long period of time during Covid-19, 
we have planned a staggered return schedule for pupils.  

Year 11 pupils will be required to attend on the following dates: 

Year 11 Induction 

All year 11 Pupils should attend from 9.30am – 1pm on Tuesday 1st September. Pupils should attend in full 
school uniform and bring a suitable break time snack. Normal lunchtime arrangements will operate during 
this time and pupils may use the canteen facility or bring a packed lunch. 
 
Pupils should enter through the Canteen doors in the back playground 

Year 11 normal timetable. 

All Year 11 pupils will begin normal timetable from Tuesday 8th September. Normal buses and canteen 
facilities will be available from this date. 

Following the release of the Minister of Education’s guidance for the restart of schools on Thursday 13th 
August, we are updating our detailed guidance for parents and pupils. This will be released to parents 
though our website, parent app and social media in due course. 
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